
    KILHAM DEVELOPMENT & DRAINAGE 
INFRASTRUCTURE SURVEY  JULY 2024 

Developers are proposing 41 houses on Clackna Farm site (ex Websters) 
on East Street, Kilham 

The site is mostly in a conservation area and most of it falls into country-
side land, and is close to the very rare chalk stream. 

Kilham has had significant sewage and flood issues for several years. 
This year in particular saw sewage & general floods plus around 18 weeks 
of tankers leading excess water away day & night.  

Recently built & proposed housing, (incl this development) will add 134 
houses to those occupied when outline planning was approved in 2019. 
That extra development adds to the load on the existing village drainage 
infrastructure. 

Please take this opportunity to support the interests of 
the village & have your say. 

All responses will be in strictest confidence in line with 
GDPR  To access the survey either 
a) Scan this QR code

b) Go to the Kilham Parish Council Website,  and on
the Home Page take the link to the survey

c) If you have no internet access. Call Geoff Christie on 01262 421815,
who will note all responses.

Please take this opportunity to have your say 
and make your voice heard now! 

 KILHAM NEWS 

ALL ITEMS FOR INCLUSION IN THE OCT/NOV NEWSLETTER SHOULD BE SENT TO: 

   gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com BY SEPT 15TH PLEASE 

August & September 2024 

mailto:gerryhornerkpc1@gmail.com


KILHAM PLAYING FIELDS FEEDBACK & PRIORITIES 

Please take a couple of minutes give us some feedback on what 
further developments you want to see at the Kilham Playing Fields 

Over the past couple of years the team of KPFA trustees have delivered a number of 
projects to the Playing Field. This has only been possible with fantastic help from 
volunteers along the way. 

In 2023 as several of our original items of Play equipment had to be decommissioned, we 
added 8 new pieces of Play Equipment. 

This year, we are working to refurbish 3 items of Play Equipment, and add a further 6 new 
items. This is as well as improving our storage facilities, and adding a new picnic bench. 

As we look forward, we need your feedback and suggestions 
on what to do next to make our facilities even better for you 
and others to enjoy. 

This survey should only take 2 minutes and only contains 4 
single or multiple choice questions, but we really would 
appreciate your views. 

To access the survey please scan this QR code  

If you would rather send an email – contact 
kpfaevents@outlook.com or contact us via our facebook 
page.  

mailto:kpfaevents@outlook.com


KILHAM PLAYING  
FIELDS ASSOCIATION 

Upcoming Events: 

Sunday 1st September:  Car Boot Sale at the Playing Fields 

Have a clear out and make some money at our first ever car boot sale!  Book 
your space now for a car boot or table top sale—call or text 07500056229 to 
reserve your space and support the playing fields while de-cluttering and 
making a bit of pocket money. The cost is jjust £Ã55 for a car boot or table-
top sale and entry is free for everyone else who wants to come along and 
pick up a bargain.  See poster on back page of the newsletter.

Sunday 29th September: Kilham Multi Terrain 10k 

Entries are open for 15yrs+ - www. racebest.com/races/kilham10k 

It is a UK Athletics licensed event with road closures, authorised by ERYC, in 
place between 9.45am and 12pm along Middle St, Church St, Church Lane, 
North Back Lane, Back Lane, Langtoft Rd, Sheeprake Lane, Thwing Rd and 
Burton Rd. The road closures will be “rolling” so they will be opened back up 
when runners are through and it is safe to do so  
Signs will be in place giving advance notice and please be patient with our 
volunteer marshals throughout. 

Any objections to the road closure should be directed by email to East Riding 
of Yorkshire Council’s Highway Events team, at

highwaysevents@eastriding.gov.uk or on 01482 395050. 

Thank you to the Barton family for the kind permission to use their private 
track for the route and the Hirst family at Greenwold for allowing us to run 
through their vineyard.  

Sponsorship for the event is from Greenwold, The Old Star and Lillys Plumb-
ing.  

Anyone else who would like to be part of the marshal team contact 
kpfaevents@outlook.com or message our facebook page . If you can spare 
half an hour or half a day, any help is greatly appreciated.

It is always fantastic to see so many people turn up on the day to support 
and cheer on their family and friends - so please come along and enjoy the 
event even if you are not taking part.

mailto:highwaysevents@eastriding.gov.uk
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The runners always acknowledge the great atmosphere the community 
provide, it really does make all the difference.  

If you have any questions regarding alternate routes on the day or wish 
to support the event either by volunteering, or with prize winner’s 
sponsorship please get in touch through our Facebook page or email 
kpfaevents@outlook.com 

Saturday 2nd November – Kilham Bonfire and Firework Display

This is always a sell out event—so keep an eye open for when the 
tickets go live.  More updates in the next newsletter and on our 
facebook page. 

December: Farmer Christmas Tractor Run: Date TBC 

IMPORTANT MESSAGE—PLEASE READ 

At our last trustees meeting it was decided that a special 
plea had to go out to everyone in the village through the 
newsletter.  We are a very small team of volunteers and all 
have jobs, families and other commitments.  
We really need more support and help—if not—some of the 
events we all look forward to each year in the village will 
not be able to take place.  Please get in touch f you can 
spare an hour or two each month to help organize and share 
the load with us, anything you can contribute will be a 
massive help.  If you can just want to volunteer to help out 
at the events that we organise- contact us put your name 
down - every single person that can support us, in whatever 
way is very welcome - Please message 
kpfaevents@outlook.com or call 07500056229. 
Get your name down on the list now to help - as events will 
have to be cancelled, if we don't think we can do it safely or 
at a profit to run the playing fields.

PLEASE SHOUT OUT NOW AND JOIN US - HELP US MAKE   
OUR PLAYING FIELDS EVENTS BETTER THAN EVER.



2024 Map of Kilham 10 km route 



Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the vil-
lage hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning from 09.30am to 11.15am 
during term-time. Why not come along and meet up with other parents 
and carers. Have a coffee, while you and your child make lots of new 
friends. For more information, please call Katie Russell. 07875049777 

Ray's Voices'  -  

Kilham Community Choir 

We meet 7-8.30pm Thursdays 
at the Old Star in Kilham. 

Any age and ability very welcome.

Only £3 per session! 

Please come along and give it a go. 



NEW ACTIVITIES AT KILHAM VILLAGE HALL 

6 weeks of Summer Line Dancing - all welcome 

Wednesdays 11.00-12.00, starting 24th July, £3 per week 

Digital Skills classes, all welcome 

Thursdays for 5 weeks starting 5th September 

See separate table for topics, prices and how to register 

Kilham Knitting Group - restarts 11th September - new members’ wel-
come 

Wednesdays, 7.00-9.00pm £2 

KILHAM GARDENING CLUB 

The Village Hall Committee has received requests for a monthly Garden-
ing Club, starting October.  We are keen to hear from anyone interesting 
in helping to organise this, and also welcome anyone wishing to join, irre-
spective of ability and experience.  Watch out for more details on meeting 
dates and times, which will be influenced by those expressing an interest 
in joining.  Please get in touch.  Jenny.gilmartin@hotmail.co.uk.

mailto:Jenny.gilmartin@hotmail.co.uk




KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: FRIDAY 24
TH 

MAY 2024 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 29
TH

 JUNE 2024 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any fur-

ther information or have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 

01262 421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers 

as you wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 27th July 2024. Please ensure you have 

paid either Marie or by Standing Order by this date otherwise unfortu-

nately your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

KILHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

The Parish Council welcomed two new members John Kerry and Gly 
Gorrard. We are pleased to announce that we have been fortunate 
enough to be awarded £6,125.00 to go towards replacing the cradle 
swing and rocker in the play park outside the Village Hall with two new 
pieces of equipment. To commemorate the D-Day 80th anniversary, the 
council has ordered a new bench to be sited on Mill Lane. 

As you may be aware the planning application for the old Websters site 
is still on-going after recently been deferred from an ERYC planning 
committee, the Parish Council is corresponding with the planning officer 
in hope that our concerns are taken into consideration. We have also 
arranged a further meeting with Yorkshire Water to hear the results of 
the explorative work which they carried out following the flooding is-
sues, this will be reported back to yourselves.  We are also arranging a 
public meeting with Yorkshire Water. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR GEOFF SEWARD (56) £67.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS RACHEL EDESON (283) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS MURIEL HARRISON (101) £27.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS JACKIE WILSON (163) £67.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS GEMMA FINNEY (393) £47.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MRS MANDY BARTON (332) £27.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

Church services for August and September 

August 

4
th
   11.00am All ages together Holy Communion 

18
th
   11.00am Holy Communion 

25
th
   11.00am  Boynton: Holy Communion: Benefice churches together 

September 

1
st
   11.00am  All ages together Holy Communion 

15
th
   11.00am  Holy Communion 

22
nd

   11.00am  Wold Newton: Holy Communion: Benefice churches togeth-
er 

29
th
   11.00am Holy Communion 

‘Talking About Faith’: Every first Wednesday evening of the month at 7pm at The 
Old Star Inn, Kilham. A friendly and warm welcome awaits those who might be in-
terested in attending these informal evenings. A chance to chat about life and 
faith. For further information contact revalanleach@gmail.com  

Every Tuesday at 10.30am, in church, at All Saints, Kilham, come and join in for 
a time of prayer and discussion over a cuppa and biscuits all welcome. 

We will continue to have a ‘Zoom’ service on the first and third Sundays of the 
month at 11am and weekly each Wednesday at 10am (contact revglynow-
en@btinternet.com for log-in details) 

We have another Curate! (trainee vicar) Hopefully we’ll get to know Huw during the 
coming months. A few words from him: 

My name is Huw Waring. I have been married to Kimberlee for almost 24 years. 
We have lived in Yorkshire since 2011, when we moved back to the UK from the 
USA, where Kimberlee was born and where I lived for 25 years. I have one son, 
Mark, who is married and about to produce our first grandchild! When we moved to 
Scarborough, we spent 10 years worshipping at St. Mary's & Holy Apostles before 
moving to Filey, where I became the curate in 2021. We are now a part of the Rud-
ston benefice and are happy to be here.  

A couple of things to let you know about us. I'm a self-supporting minister in full-
time employment for North Yorkshire Council. I'm also autistic, which means that I 
approach life from a slightly different point of view. I have some sensory challenges 
and other quirks which make interacting with others interesting; I'm generally a 
friendly person, but I'm really bad at remembering names and faces. Kimberlee 
has several significant health issues which cause chronic pain and fatigue, so you 
may not see Kimberlee as much as you do me because she has little stamina. We 
look forward to meeting you and working with you to grow the Kingdom of God 
over the coming months.  Rev. Huw 

 

 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES  
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 

 Pam Barker 01262 420652 

mailto:revalanleach@gmail.com
mailto:revglynowen@btinternet.com
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News from Kilham School - 

Whole School celebrate the semi final victory July 12, 2024 – 

Despite the final result in Berlin on Sunday, children at Kilham School did cele-
brate the Semi final victory over the Netherlands in school. 

On Friday 12
th
 July Kilham C of E Primary School was awash with patriotic fer-

vour as students and staff participated in a special non-uniform day to show 
their support for the England football team. The school community donned red, 
white, and blue attire in a spirited celebration ahead of England's Euro finals 
match against Spain this coming Sunday. 

The vibrant display of national pride included students and teachers wearing 
England flags, face paints, and St George crosses. The atmosphere was elec-
tric with excitement and anticipation for the upcoming game. 

Traditional Sports Day at Kilham School: A Day of Fun and Competition 
 
Kilham School held its much-anticipated traditional Sports Day on Monday 
8

th
 July, and the weather couldn't have been better. Under sunny skies, stu-

dents, parents, and staff gathered on the school's sports field for a morning 
filled with excitement and camaraderie. 
The day kicked off with classic events like the egg and spoon race, the sack 
race, and the bean bag race, bringing out the competitive spirit in everyone. The 
cheers from the side-lines were deafening as students enthusiastically support-
ed their teammates, creating an atmosphere of encouragement and team spirit. 
In addition to these traditional races, there were also individual sprints and a 
thrilling team relay race for children in Key Stage 2. Each event showcased the 
students' athleticism and determination, with many close finishes and impres-
sive displays of sportsmanship. 
When all the races were completed and the points tallied, the green team 
emerged victorious, scoring an impressive 157 points with the red team in sec-
ond place with 141 points. Their win was met with loud applause and celebra-
tions from team members and supporters alike. Overall, Kilham School's tradi-
tional Sports Day was a resounding success, marked by good weather, enthusi-
astic participation, and a wonderful community spirit. The event not only high-
lighted the importance of physical activity but also reinforced the bonds between 
students, parents, and staff, making it a memorable day for everyone involved. 

Happy Summer Holidays to everyone! 



We had a very interesting talk by Denise Davies 
at the June meeting.  She took us on a journey to 
India with one of her travels and textiles talks.

In July we had varying degrees of success with 
the paper flower making but everyone had a 
great deal of fun.  Liz Lambert was very patient 
with those of us who are not very “crafty”. 

We meet on the second Tuesday of the month in 
the Village Hall at 7.15 and are always happy to 
welcome visitors. 

Angela will be at The Star for lunch on the first 
Thursday of the month at noon if any ladies want 
to come along.  Even if you are not a WI member 
why not come and join us. 

We also had a lunch at Wolds Village at Bainton 
and will be having an Afternoon Tea in August. 

This month we also held one of the Federation 
quiz semi-finals and congratulations go to the 
Kilham team who got through to the final. 

The Federation Roadshow at the Village Hall on 
19th June was a success with representatives 
from several local WIs attending 

If you have any questions email the secretary on 
kilham-wi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk 

Watercolour Classes for Beginners in Kilham 

September 3 Week ‘Taster’ Course 

Introduction to materials and techniques 

Small Groups 

Individual Tuition 

For further information please contact Jane 

01262 420375 

jhstudioartrs15@gmail.com 
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Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

With a wealth of experience our principal Geoff Christie is a retired solicitor who has 

spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. He will discuss your 

requirements and then help you to put your affairs in order. 

We are happy to visit clients locally and can also work safely & remotely by phone, 

post, email, or video conferencing. Our fees are competitive and our service 

comprehensive. We have clients across the UK and beyond. 

how we can help you 

• WILLS

• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY (please ask for our free client guide)

• DEPUTYSHIP APPLICATIONS (please ask for our free client guide)

• PROBATE

• ESTATE ADMINISTRATION

• ELDERLY CLIENT ISSUES

• INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

• TRUSTS

We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters 

and are fully insured to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 
office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie B.A. (Hons.), Solicitor (non-practising) 



All aspects of building work covered from the removal of your old fireplace to 
the construction of a new focal point ‘bespoke fireplace’ in your home. Liners 
supplied and installed and all aspects of chimney work undertaken. 
We are proud to be able to offer a unique service with locally sourced, hand 
crafted products, provided to your specification and to a certified standard. 

We provide a complete local, reliable and 
friendly service at competitive prices.  Free 
estimates given and many local  references 
available.   

Most people know that chimneys need to 
be cleaned out but few of us think about it 
until a problem occurs, such as poor       
ventilation or chimney fire—to avoid this -  
Why not give us a call and let us give you a 
quote for having your chimney swept by a 
professional this month. 

Contact: Alvin 
01262 421896   0791 911 6141 

Alvin Ingham 
Property Maintenance 

HETAS Registered wood 

and multifuel stove 

installer and building 

contractor 



SELLERS CAN ARRIVE AT 7.30 

SUNDAY 1ST SEPTEMBER –8 TILL 11  

KILHAM PLAYING FIELDS ASSOCIATION  -  

FIRST EVER CAR BOOT SALE AT THE PLAYING FIELDS! 

               Back Lane, Kilham, YO25 4TA

FREE ENTRY 
REFRESHMENTS AVAILABLE 

CAR BOOT OR TABLE TOP STALL ONLY £5.00 

PLEASE BOOK YOUR SPACE BY CALLING  
GILL ON 075000 56229 OR EMAIL kpfaevents@outlook.com 

All profit to go towards to upkeep and ongoing       
improvements to our village playing fields. 

Please come and support us. 




